Thanks to Assistant Golf Pro

Fairfield Glade Sun Dear Editor,

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr. Cody King, assistant golf pro with the Fairfield Glade Community Club at Druid Hills Golf Course, for the excellent Golf Get Ready class he recently led. Cody is one of the nicest young men you'll ever meet with patience beyond measure. His golf expertise and ability to teach necessary skills in such an easily understood manner made me feel that I just might have a bit of golfing ability hidden deep within.

Having fun with this golf class is just one more reason why I enjoy living in the Fairfield Glade community. When I was 20, I never would have imagined that in my 60s I would live in a retirement community and be so happy doing so. My husband and I enjoy the hiking/walking trails, the beautiful new outdoor pickleball courts and the interesting people from diverse walks of life that we have met since moving here.

Mary Jane Ware